June 3, 2009
To: Town of Chebeague Island Board of Selectmen

From: Beth Howe and Bob Earnest, both members of the Comprehensive Planning Committee and CICA Housing Committee

Re: Sale of Town Parcels 

We understand that the Selectmen will be considering at least some of the recommendations of the committee on the disposal of Town property for action by the coming Town Meeting.  We would like to propose that lots I06026A next to Mark Olson and I05003  next to Ralph and Kim Munroe be reserved for affordable housing.  The argument for this comes out of the work both of the Comprehensive Planning Committee and CICA’s Housing Committee.  

On the surveys send out by the Comprehensive Planning Committee one of the items mentioned most often by both year-round and summer respondents (41 percent) was preserving open space on the island.  The same proportion wanted low density development, but 15 percent said that somewhat higher density development would be ok if it helped to preserve open space, and 18 percent said they thought the Town needed more affordable housing.  

In part because of these findings and in part because the State Planning Guidelines encourage communities to define “growth areas” which then can get favorable treatment in the allocation of State money related to infrastructure, the Comprehensive Planning Committee has been thinking about encouraging the creation of a new “neighborhood” in the area on North and Firehouse Roads around the School and the Rec Center.  Property owners would not be required to do anything particular, but they can be encouraged by Town regulations to have somewhat higher density development in that area.  And the CICA Housing Committee would like to see the two parcels listed above be used for affordable housing in this area.  

The Housing Committee has two specific ideas about how these parcels might be developed for affordable housing.  One is to make one or more lots available to eligible households to “homestead” by building their own houses on them.  In this we are following the lead of Long Island which has several Town lots that it is making available to such homesteaders.  A second idea would be to have the Housing Committee raise the money to build affordable single-family or duplex housing on one or more of the lots.  

Because of the complexities of local property assessment, affordable housing is generally not given a property tax exemption even if it belongs to a 501(c)3 organization.  We have no exemption for 226 South Road.  If these two lots were used for affordable housing, they would be returned to the tax rolls.

At this point we are simply asking that you not make a recommendation to this year’s Town Meeting put these two lots up for auction yet.  The Comprehensive Planning Committee is just now working on the idea of this new neighborhood, and the Housing Committee needs some time to further flesh out either or both of the ideas sketched above.

You may ask, why weren’t we on the committee to consider what happens to these lots?  Both of us considered applying to be on it, but thought that it would be inappropriate because we were “interested” parties.  We obviously misunderstood the way the committee was intended to function, but it means we can only make our proposal now, after they have reported.

